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13th November 2012 
 

Dear Members, 
 
In season 2013 the U15 age group will possibly have enough players to field between 2 
and 3 teams.  There will only be 2 divisions in the U15 age group next season and with 
possibly 3 teams, 2 would need to be divided equally to compete in the U15 Division 2 
competition. 
Last season saw two of our teams struggle weekly with numbers on the field.  Our 
Division 1 team played most of the season with 16 or 17 players, our Division 2 team 
generally managed to field the required 18 players to field each position and our Division 
3 team, after some late arrivals were the only ones that managed to field a bench during 
most games. 
 
With all of the above in mind, the club needs to decide “quickly” whether or not to field 2 
or 3 teams for season 2013.  Our executive committee is only made up of 6 people and 
we do not feel that this type of decision should be made without the input/feedback from 
the parents/players. 
 
With this in mind, we would like to invite you to a meeting with all U15 parents on 
Monday 19th November at 6pm at the Narre South Lions clubrooms at Strathaird 
Reserve. 
 
A decision will be made shortly after as to which way the club will go and all 
players/parents will be notified in writing via email immediately the outcome and the 
process to follow. 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
 
John Rich 
Vice President Football 
MOB: 0407 668 464 


